
 

  

April 25, 2019 
 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR INDEFINITE QUANTITY 
CONTRACTS (IQCs) FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT PROFESSIONAL 
TITLE SEARCHES AND RELATED SERVICES FOR PROPERTIES IN NEW JERSEY 
ON AN “AS-NEEDED” BASIS DURING 2019 THROUGH 2022 – RFP NO. 55093 – 
ADDENDUM #1 

  
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 

1. On page 3 of the RFP letter, dated December 12, 2018, delete the first sentence of 
Section II.D in its entirety and replace with “Your Proposal should be forwarded in 
sufficient time so that the Authority receives it no later than 2:00 p.m. on May 29, 2019”. 
 

2. On page 7 of the RFP letter, dated December 12, 2018, delete Section III.M entitled 
“Code of Ethics for Port Authority Vendors” in its entirety. 
 

3. On page 11 of the RFP letter, dated December 12, 2018, delete the first sentence in the 7th 
paragraph in its entirety and replace with “Should you have any questions, please contact 
Nicole Kuruszko, Procurement representative, by email at nkuruszko@panynj.gov. 

 
4. On page 11 of the RFP letter, dated December 12, 2018, delete the third sentence in the 

7th paragraph in its entirety and replace with “Neither Ms. Kuruszko nor any other 
employee of the Authority is authorized to interpret the provisions of this RFP or 
accompanying documents or give additional information as to their requirements”. 

 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Nicole Kuruszko by telephone at (212) 435-4602 
or by email at nkuruszko@panynj.gov. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joann Spirito       
Manager, Federal Procurement & Compliance 
Procurement Department 
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